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Senate covid response Task Force 
MINUTES
Date and Time: April 5, 2021 | 1:30-3:00pm


Location: Zoom Conference Call
Presiding: Ernest Ialongo, Chair of Senate
Present: 

Members of the Task Force: Nieves Angulo (Chair of Math Dept.), Babette Audant (Assistant Dean for Institutional Effectiveness, Strategic Planning and Assessment, Middle States Liaison), Daliz E. Pérez-Cabezas (Director of Academic Affairs), Andrea Fabrizio (Chair of English Dept. and Co-Chair of English Discipline Council), Tram Nguyen (Vice-Chair of Senate, Writing Center Director), Nelson Nuñez Rodriguez (Professor of Physical Sciences and Middle States Co-Chair), Fabián Wander (Director of Wellness, Member of CUNY Health Advisory Council)
Meeting with: Interim President Daisy Cocco De Filippis, SVP Esther Rodríguez Chardavoyne, Acting Provost Charlie Drago, Legal Counsel Eugene Sohn 
Absent: Marcella Bencivenni (Vice Chair of PSC CUNY Hostos Chapter, CUNY Faculty Affairs Advisory Board)
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	DECISION / ACTION

	Chair’s Remarks

	Thanked all – Interim President Daisy Cocco de Filippis, SVP Esther Rodríguez Chardavoyne, Acting Provost Charlie Drago, Legal Counsel Eugene Sohn, and the Task Force members – for engaging in collaborative dialogue. 
College feedback: Webinars and State of the College have been wonderful. This mode is still limited in terms of providing opportunities for live questions and feedback.
Enrollment: received reports in Fall 2020, and some in Spring 2021. An analysis of where is there a breakdown or in the process of recruitment, commitment, bursars, and registration in terms of committed students and the ratio to enrollment would be helpful. Knowing the gaps in the process would allow all of us to better assist the registration/enrollment process.
OIERA: Presentation by OIERA to Academic Council and CCD have begun, regarding data available to plan enrollment strategies. More detailed analysis and recommendations for the administration and the departmental Chairs would be welcome.
PLA and Pell Grants: update of the progress of the Task Force’s recommendations on Prior Learning Assessment and the application of Pell Grants for students in CEWD would be appreciated. The move of CLIP and START to OAA was a start in stronger connections between CEWD and OAA.  
Advisement and Registration: Need for closing the loop via one person designated to oversee the entire process. The curricular changes that have been occurring across the college require someone who could consolidate and bridge between Success Coaches and units in OAA. Some SSCU advisors are unaware of developments in other units, such as the engineering advisors or ASAP advisors. In turn, all groups should be educated on the primary use of Succeed@Hostos to make it effective.

CDAC: Only met twice last semester. More transparency and communication from this body is needed, and direction from Dean King and Dean Mester, would be helpful. Faculty don’t know what advisors do and advisors don’t know what faculty do. 

	SVP: CUNY sends a long list, but if Hostos is number 5 or 6 on students’ ranked choices, it is not useful. When we work on enrollment, it is to deal with the students who have confirmed and completed their applications and registrations. We cannot send students information until we receive their commitment letters.
Financial Aid is the major obstacle in registration. Hostos was the first school to lift the hold against financial holds in AY 2020-2021.
President: Today is the first day that enrollment is open. Everyone should be promoting to students that they should either apply for graduation or enroll in classes. We can all help.
President: Stated that this is one the biggest equity issues. If a student came from a family that has never been to college, adult learning and workplace development were critical opportunities. Emphasized that these opportunities would grow.

Provost: OAA, Dean Mester, has been working closely with Sam Byrd and Evelyn Ketcham-Fernandez, to identify courses and linkages.
President: So much was still in flux regarding the budget. The VP of SDEM vacancy was denied by the CUNY Vacancy Review Board; SVP Rodriguez Chardavoyne took on another division; an Interim Associate Dean of SDEM was appointed. President Cocco de Filippis thanked SVP Rodriguez Chardavoyne for her pragmatic and astute knowledge of budgets and finances.

SVP: Recommended that Jason Pelosi be the point person regarding curricular changes during this period.

SVP: Agreed that work continued to enable better coordination between advisement units across the college (SDEM and OAA).


	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	DECISION/ACTION

	 Task Force Members
	Prof. Nunez Rodriguez advocated a model adopted by John Jay called the “Fall Planning Committee” that tempers the fears and anxieties of coming back to campus, and doesn’t limit discussion. Called on those present to imagine the post-pandemic reality as a new beginning for us, a new horizon of imaginative possibilities.
Prof. Fabrizio applauded the intent to have closer collaboration between advising and faculty who struggle to keep students in classes. Hopeful that this will build momentum for more transparency and communication between SSCU, faculty, and others involved in the advisement/enrollment process.

Dean Audant observed that advisement could be outside of faculty or SSCU, and so the advisement system could be an institutional commitment for the benefit of the students.

Prof. Nguyen thanked the President, the Provost, and the SVP for promoting an ethos of collaboration across the college. Wondered if it would help matters to have specific SSCU advisors be departmental liaisons to ease flow of information.  
	SVP: “Reopening Committee” followed CUNY’s mandate, but we issue a chart called “Fall Planning Committee” that could talk about the support, study space, and other items of concern to the college community. 
President: On imaginative possibilities, pursuing the creation of a memorial garden, a transformed space of meditation and peace through a plan drafted by Nature Sacred. Looking for one or two faculty numbers who would champion this.

	President’s Remarks

	The college worked to address many concerns this academic year, including hosting numerous Town Halls to promote communication and clarity.
This conversation will be an evolving dialogue, bringing new concerns that we must address for the benefit of our students. Students’ positions will have to be considered, as well as self-reflecting on the challenges we have faced and the lessons and solutions we have generated out of these unprecedented times.

The Semanarios are placed on the college website for reference, and in the virtual age they have become so central to keeping the college connected. They have allowed the college to showcase the hard work done by many, especially Prof. Nunez Rodriguez and Wolfe who have methodically prepared us for the Middle States site visit.

The President’s Retreat will envision wrapping up and moving forward next year, with the growing involvement of the Community Advisory Council.
President Cocco De Filippis and SVP Rodríguez Chardavoyne thanked Chairperson Ialongo for making the collaborative process possible.

	

	What’s Next
	The Task Force will follow up with a discreet list of recommendations.
The Chair thanked the President, the SVP, and the Provost for their attendance and attention to dialogue and the improvement of the college.
The Chair thanked the Task Force members for their continued efforts.
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